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Dear Ms McGeoch

Thank you for your recent correspondence and request for the Appellant’s comments on the
impact of National Planning Framework 4 on the Notice of Review. We are grateful for the
opportunity to make our response.

National Planning Framework 4 introduces 33 no. new adopted policies which form part of the

Development Plan for every local authority area in Scotland. The most pertinent of these new

policies is considered to be Policy 27: City, town, local, and commercial centres. The most

relevant sections of the Policy are parts a) and e) which have been replicated below:

“a) Development proposals that enhance and improve the vitality and viability of city, town
and local centres, including proposals that increase the mix of uses, will be supported.

e) Development proposals for residential development within city/town centres will be
supported, including:

i. New build residential development.
ii. The re-use of a vacant building within city/town centres where it can be

demonstrated that the existing use is no longer viable and the proposed
change of use adds to viability and vitality of the area.

iii. The conversion, or reuse of vacant upper floors of properties within city/town
centres for residential.”




